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Looking up the River Ebble from Nunton bridge 

 

John Weeks Accident at Bridge 

Accident 
 
On Wednesday morning last a bricklayer, named John Weeks, met with a serious accident at Nunton.  He 
had been building a bridge over a stream which crosses the road leading to Nunton near to Mrs. 
Montgomery’s house, and while in the act of removing the timbers which supported it, the centre of the 
bridge gave way, and it fell in upon him.  His fellow-helper luckily got out of the way, but Weeks was much 
bruised and had his right leg broken.  He was removed at once to the Salisbury Infirmary, and is 
progressing favourably. 
 
Salisbury and Winchester Journal, Saturday, 17 December 1864 
 


